BUSINESS RESOURCE CENTER
ANALYST: TERRA ROSE

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$24,988,442
	
	$24,333,228
	
	68.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$897,535
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$14,940,206
	
	$1,946,659
	
	1.0
	
	2.0

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$40,827,000
	
	$26,280,000
	
	69.0
	
	2.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	63.4%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	59.8%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Internal service charges to county agencies 



DESCRIPTION

The Business Resource Center (BRC) is the centralized office that maintains the enterprise business systems for King County related to accounting, procurement, human resources, payroll, and budget. This office is responsible for system maintenance, upgrade, reporting, and development related to the key systems. In recent years, the BRC has rolled out more analytical and reporting functions known as Business Intelligence or BI. The BRC budget is supported by internal service charges to county agencies. 

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 budget for BRC is proposed to increase by approximately $15.8 million, or 63.4% relative to the annualized 2024 revised budget. The proposed budget would add 1.0 FTE to support employee training on the enterprise systems through the conversion of a an existing TLT position.

Budget materials indicate that the BRC central rate is increasing by 7.8% relative to the 2023-2024 biennium. These materials indicate that the rate increase is primarily driven by labor costs, which are expected to increase 4.5% countywide, and an increase in licensing and maintenance support fees for enterprise systems.  

Approximately $9.1 million would be spent for a new technology capital project to upgrade the Oracle E-Business Suite (EBS) applications to a version that can be fully supported by the vendor. This project is discussed in more detail in the DES Technology Capital fund section of the staff report.

This budget proposal also includes the following expenditures:

· Approximately $349,000 to support increases in licensing fees for the key enterprise software managed by BRC, such as EBS, PeopleSoft, and others.
· Reappropriation of $6.5 million in unspent 2023-2024 funds for a series of previously approved projects: migration of legacy SharePoint pages to a newer version ($219,825); fixed asset optimization, which relates to improving how fixed assets are capitalized ($888,867); migration of EBS and BI programs from the Sabey Data Center to the cloud ($3,399,935); and supporting the BRC technology roadmap ($1,950,000).

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.





